STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47256 ¢ Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 ¢ TTY (360) 586-8203

Ref. No. Docket PG-100096

March 18, 2010

Tim Haynes

Vice President and Mill Manager
Weyerhaeuser Company

3401 Industrial Way

PO Box 188

Longview, WA 98632-7117

Dear Mr. Haynes:

RE: 2010 Standard Inspection of Weyerhaeuser Gas Transmission System

We conducted a natural gas inspection on March 8 and 9, 2010 of Weyerhaeuser’s gas
transmission pipeline. The inspection included a records review and inspection of
pipeline facilities. We appreciate the exceptional level of cooperation by Weyerhaeuser
personnel and contractors during this inspection. No apparent violations were noted as a
result of the inspection. Docket PG-100096 will be closed as of March 18, 2010.

If you have any questions, or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Patti Johnson
at (360) 664-1266 or (360) 870-4915. Please refer to docket number PG-100096 in any
future correspondence regarding this inspection.

Thank ydu for your cooperation and interest in pipeline safety.

David D. Lykken
Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Mike Karnofski, Weyerhaeuser Company
Ron Kosloski, Weyerhacuser Company
Bob Cosentino, Cosentino Consulting




